
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

In the Matter of The Empire District Electric Company  ) 
of Joplin, Missouri for Authority to File Tariffs Increasing ) 
Rates for Electric Service Provided to Customers in the ) File No. ER-2010-0130
Missouri Service Area      ) 

NOTICE OF CORRECTION 

Date Issued:  August 19, 2010 

On August 18, 2010, the Commission issued an Order Approving Stipulation and 

Agreement and Cancelling Hearing.  In the order, the Commission notes in the last 

sentence of the first paragraph that “[t]he parties agreed that if Plum Point is operational by 

August 15, then the increase in Empire’s revenue would be $36,800,000.”  This sentence is 

incomplete.  Rather, under the Agreement, Empire’s revenue would be $36,800,000 plus

the level of amortizations specified in the agreement.1 This serves as notice that the 

italicized language should be added. 

BY THE COMMISSION 

Steven C. Reed 
Secretary

( S E A L ) 

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 19th day of August, 2010. 

Jones, Senior Regulatory Law Judge 

                                           
1 The agreement referenced is that approved by the Commission on May 29, 2010. 


